
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

 
May 2, 2023 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn:  Filing Center 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
Re: UM 1631—PacifiCorp’s Petition for a Limited Waiver of OAR 860-023-0151(1) 
 
PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power (PacifiCorp) submits for filing its Petition for a Limited Waiver 
of OAR 860-023-0151(1).   
 
PacifiCorp respectfully requests that all data requests in this docket be addressed to: 
 
By email (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
    Portland, Oregon 97232 
 
Informal questions concerning this filing may be directed to Cathie Allen, Regulatory Affairs 
Manager, at (503) 813-5934. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
 
Enclosure 

mailto:datarequest@pacificorp.com
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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON 

UM 1631 
 

In the Matter of  
 
PACIFICORP d/b/a PACIFIC POWER 
 
Petition for a Limited Waiver of the Filing 
Deadline in OAR 860-023-0151(1). 

 
PETITION FOR A LIMITED WAIVER 

OF THE FILING DEADLINE  
IN OAR 860-023-0151(1) 

 
Expedited Consideration Requested 

 
 
PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power (PacifiCorp or the Company) files this petition with the 

Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) under OAR 860-023-0000(2), which 

permits the Commission to waive application of a Division 023 rule “for good cause shown.” 

Pursuant to OAR 860-023-0151(1) electric utilities are required to file an Annual Report on 

Electric Reliability on May 1 each year. The Company respectfully requests the Commission 

grant this wavier for good cause shown and extend the May 1 deadline to May 5 for this 

reporting year.   

PacifiCorp reviewed the Annual Report on Electric Reliability before its planned 

submission on May 1, 2023, and found that certain aspects of the report do not reflect certain 

events that occurred in 2022. Therefore, the Company requires a short extension of four days to 

update the report accordingly and preform data quality checks to ensure the accuracy of the 

information that will be provided. PacifiCorp has informed Commission Staff about the need for 

an extension and is seeking expedited consideration of this petition. Although the Company 

previously believed that it would be able to timely submit the annual report, it now requires 

additional time to ensure the report’s accuracy.   

Granting this waiver is in the public interest. The requested waiver allows additional time 

for PacifiCorp to complete the Annual Report on Electric Reliability for calendar year 2022, and 

decreases the risk of errors that would need to be corrected. This will reduce unnecessary 
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administrative burden on both PacifiCorp and Commission Staff and help ensure the accuracy of 

the report. PacifiCorp’s customers will not be harmed by this extension. Accordingly, PacifiCorp 

respectfully requests that the Commission grant this waiver for good cause shown.  

Respectfully submitted this 2nd day of May, 2023. 

 

By: _________________________________ 
 Joseph Dallas  

Senior Attorney 
PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power 
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